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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $6.7 billion 
over four years to deliver more than 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. This is the largest investment in public 
education infrastructure in the history of NSW.

The NSW Department of Education is committed 
to delivering new and upgraded schools for 
communities across NSW. The delivery of these 
important projects is essential to the future learning 
needs of our students and supports growth in the 
local economy.

Curl Curl North Public School

We are upgrading Curl Curl North Public School with 
new and improved education facilities for students. 
This upgrade includes:

 ■ 40 permanent teaching spaces
 ■ a new hall and canteen
 ■ a new library
 ■ a new administration building
 ■  upgraded playground and sports facilities.

Progress summary

Stage 2 works are progressing well. The concrete 
slab, structural steel framework and installation of 
in-ground services for the new hall, new toilets and 
OOSH facilities have been completed. Brickwork 
and roofing for the hall plus work on the landscaped 
ground level stormwater management system has 
started. 

School holiday works

Over the school holidays, construction of the hall, 
OOSH facilities and new toilets (Block E) will continue 
to progress. 

Landscaping works will take place including 
the continuation of the landscaped stormwater 
management system and compacting the ground 
for the new sports courts. 

There may be increased noise, vibration and dust as 
a part of this work. The health and safety of students, 
staff and the local community is our highest priority. 
We will ensure that work is completed safely and 
efficiently, and disruptions are minimised where 
possible.

There are two construction vehicle access points 
on Playfair Road, one on the most northern end of 
the Stage 2 construction zone and one on the most 
southern end of the Stage 2 construction zone. 

Construction hours will remain 7:00am to 6:00pm 
Monday to Friday and 8:00am to 1:00pm on 
Saturdays. No works will take place on Sundays or 
public holidays. Thank you for your patience and 
consideration during this important work.
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